CITY MANAGER REPORT


June 1, 2015





I am back from my leave and have been working on several issues.





We have the lake fountain replaced and up and running and it looks nice, but it seems others didn’t want it running so they messed with the mechanics and turned it off.  Staff took care of that problem this morning by putting the switches inside of a cabinet for security.





I had a meeting with Paul Cohan in regards to the Civic Club.  He has stepped down and resigned from the club.  The Club is like most clubs in that a few work it to make it a success, in which Paul and his wife did, as well as others, then other’s don’t want to carry on the work knowing of the hard work it takes.  Something like the Fireworks group, the Leggit Park group and others.  The Club will hopefully continue to gather members who will help the community making it a better place for all.  





Responded to several communications form Wells Fargo in dealing with the Land Bank.  It looks like Mr. Hawks has everything under control.





The City has hired two summer employees to help with the mowing chores this year.  The pool is open and enjoying a lot of customers.





Mark Wendt thought the concrete water tower at the airport had a bulge in it and was concerned about it falling on one of the Hodgdon’s security fences.  Three of us on staff have looked at the tower and could not find any issues.





Met with Ann Ott in regards to the signing project the Tourism Board is working on and contacted the property owner by mail the existing sign sits on.  They are wanting to increase the foot print of the sign, (make a bigger sign) and I explained that we should get permission from the land owner soon to move on to their next step.





I have taken a steel expert to view the structure at the Electric/Water plant to get further information on how to deal with the problem.  Several thoughts have come to mind.


Tear down the building and enclose the needed electrical systems.  Still no costs.  Would be able to use the apx. $30,000 estimate for a new roof repair.


Call in a construction crew to repair the structure at a certain cost and then pay the additional $30,000 for the roof repair.


Tear down the structure below window height and put a gable roof system on and keep everything intact and utilize the space for storage of parts for the electric and water utilities.  Again no one has given us any idea on the costs to do this.  


I have talked to the consulting company that went with me last week to look at the building and we will be having a meeting on Monday the 15th to get a better idea from an architect engineer.  It seems this person has experience with this type of repair/.dismantle.  I will know more on this matter after that.





I have spoken with Mark Homer about some of his property here in Herington and we are working on a plan to help him out with some issues in the downtown district.  This person is a positive person and a good asset for Herington to keep.





I will be taking two days of vacation next Thursday and Friday and will be out of town.





The Street department, time permitting, will be working on the intersection of Third and Trapp.  The south bound west approach to Trapp is failing and needs repaired.  We hope to do this project in a quick and clean project.





Rain this morning has the maintenance staff checking on storm drains.  We try to do this every big rain so we don’t get any surprises during a hard rain.  Of course there are some places here in town or all towns that have been built without the updating of the storm water system and some flooding does occur.  We see that on the news all the time.  The more concrete, the more drainage we need.  





I have spent time with the state ANS certificates for some senior citizens wanting to spend time at our lakes here in Herington.  I have spent time with the Land Bank project and Brad keeping that project moving forward as well with the new community sign project on HWY 77 in which I have been gathering information and writing letters for ROW.





Westar has informed us that they will be charging a monthly Wholesale Distribution Service Charge (WDSC) in the near future.  October 15, 2015 for the August 2015 charge.  This is another one of those costs that I need to deal with in the rate study.  





I have had a busy week so I didn’t get a whole lot done on the rate study but will take it home again to try and get some more work done.  I have additional facts from the departments for capital improvements so this will help in the bottom line.


  

















  








